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: 03 HERTANDS HORECS s POOL
pAN M-lERICAN‘ S EIQEROR 0 CcO 1PANY FEDE 9!}_9.‘901 WEL .
EDDY COUNTY, NEW 1'E~)£ICO
MONTH MONTHLY GAS CUMULATIVE GAS CONDENSATE CUt-‘.ULATIVE
PRONIICTTON PRODUCTION PRODUGTION COND. PROD.
(CF) (rcH) (BBLS) __(BBLS)
Pttt
136 136 391 391
June 17,580 17,716 146 537
July 19,560 47,276 ah 631
August 36,321 73,597 ) 492 1,123
geptember 90,264 163,861 7817 1,910
october 98,473 262,334 753 2,663
NovembeY 43,965 296,299 ‘155 2,818
pecember 17,765 314,064 99 ‘2,917
1966
Janvary 17,467 331,531 90 3,007
February 9,158 140,689 148 3,155
March AR L 335,53 497 3,652
April 52,317 437,849 441 . 4,093
May 54,689 492,53 486 4,579
june 59,907 552,44 487 5,066
July 48,537 600,982 430 5,496
August 57,188 ¢sg ;170 526 6,022
geptember 54,160 712,330 411 6,433
gctober 45,850 758,184 327 4,760
Novembe¥ 39,182 797,366 143 6,903
pecember 44,292 841,658 358 7,261
1967
Januatry 106,743 948,401 568 7,829
February 77,055 1,025,&56 - 547 8,376
'March 57,150 1,082, 619 8,995
April 62,680 1,145,28 259 9,254
May 97,534 1,242,82 418 9,672
Tune 52,300 1,295,120 406 10,078
- July 86,735 1,387,355 660 10,738
August 91,091 1_&73,552 698 11,436
September 93,720 1,567,21% 631 12,067
October 43,818 1,611,090 289 12,356
Novembe¥ 3¢,758 1,647,860 290 12,646
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PERTINENT COU:PLETION DATA

PAN AMERICAN'S ENIEROR OIL CO. FED., GAS COM, NO, 1

DOS HERFANOS - MORROW GAS POOL

EDDY 'COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

7 AN ATTAN
L

TOTAL_DEPTH

PLLUGBACK DEPTH

ELEVATION

PRODUCTION CASING STRING

MORRCW PERFORATIONS

MORROW STIMULATTON

POTENTIAL

GAS SALES CONNECTION

PRESENT GAS PURCHASER

GAS GRAVITY

ORIGINAL GAS-LIQUID
HYDROCARBON RATIO

LIOUID HYC™OCARBEON

GRAVITY

“Imit F. 1980" FN x WL. Scc.
T-20-3, R-30-E, Eddy Co., New Mexico

13,605'
12,825"' .
3359' RDB

7" Set at 13,375'

28.

12,242-52", 12340-51', 12,362-73',

12,376-81', 12,385-91"

None

CAOF (4-Ppoint) 13.6 MMCFD, 5-1-65

6-7-65 (Southern Union)

Potash Company of American

0.612

66.60§CF/Bb1.

51° APT at 60° F
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

| CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NBW MEXXCO FOR

| THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No, 3351
Order ¥Mo:. R-3022-B

1 APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLRUM
| CORPORATION FOR SPECIAL PGOL RULES FOK
1 THE DOS EBERMANCS~MORROW GAS POOL, EDDY
| COUNTY, NEW MEXICQ.

ORDER THE C X

§ B _THE COMMIBSRY N

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 7, 1968,

| at Santa Fa, dew Nexico, before Examiner Elviz A. Uts.

NOW, on this__12th day of February, 1968, the Commission, a

? quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
| and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
| in the premises,

EINDE:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

f law, the Coumission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subiject
| matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3022, dated December 22, 1965, tem-

é porary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
| Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

{3) That by Ordexr No. R-3022-A, dated Decembr 9, 1966,

; said temporary Special Rules and Regulations were continued in
| full force and effect for an additional l4-month period.

; (4) That pursuant to the provisicns of Order Mo. R-3022-A,
| this case was reopensd to allow the operators in the subject pool
| to appear and show cause why the Duas Hermanos-Morrow Gas Xool

| should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.
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jarising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
| prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of
T too few wells, and to otherwlise prevent waste and protect correl-

| Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, promulgated by Orders Hos. R-~3022
; and R-3022-A, are herseby continued in full force and effect until
1 furthex order of the Commission,

i entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
! sary.

( drain and develop 640 acres.

| Orders Now. R-3022 and R-3022-A have afforded and will afford to

-2—
CASE Ko, 3351
Oxrder No. R-3022-B

(5) That the evidence eatablishes that one well in the
Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool can efficiently and economically
(6) That the Special Rulea and Regulations prowmulgated by

the owner of each property in the pool the opportunity to produce
his just and equitable share of the gas in the pool.

{(7) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the
drilling of unnucessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk

ative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Orders Nos. R-3022 and R-3022-A should ke continued in full force
and effact until further order of the Commission.

1T 38 THRREFORE ORDERED:
(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

j DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hevelinabove
| designated.

_STATZ QF NEW MEXICO
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BEFORE THE OIL CONEERVATION COMMISSIOM
OF TaE BTATE UF NEW MEXICO

IN THI MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE Mo, 3351
Ordexr No. R-3022-A

APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM
CORPORATION FOR SPECIAL POOL RULEE FOR
THE DOS HERMANOS-MORROW GAS POQL, EDDY
COUNTY, NEVW MEXICO,

BY_THE COMXISBICN:

Ti:is cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on December 7, 1966,
at Sznta Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Uts.

NOW, on thin__gzhu__gay of December, 1966, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,

and the recommendations ciI the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premisas,

FISDE:

(1) That due public notice having been yiven as reguired by
law., the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. :

(2) That by Order No. R~3022, dated December 22, 1965, tem-
porary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgted for the
Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, EBddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3022,
this caze was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appsar and show cause why the Dos Herxmanos-Moxrow Gas Pool
should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

{(4) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations for
the Dos HeTmsnoa-loreow Gas Fool, prowmulgated by Uraer wWo.
R-3022, should be continued in effect for an additional period
of time in order toc allow the operators in the subject pool
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Ordexr Xo. R-=3022-A

sufficient time to gather additioral information concerning the
reservoir characteristics of the pool.

{5) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in February, 1968, at which tiwme the applicant and all interested
parties should appear and show cause why the Dos Hermanos-Morrow
Gas Pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the
Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, promulgated by Ordexr No. R-3022, zre
fhereby continued in full forve and sffsct until further order of
the Commission in this case.

(2) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in Pebruary, 1968, at which time the applicant and all interested

ties may appear and show cause wuy the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas

Pool should not s dsveloped on 320-zmere spacing units,

(3) That juriediction of this cause is retained for the
ntry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

ary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
Aenigrated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
I], CONSERVATION COMMISSI

K M. CAMPBELL, Chijirman

Tt 3 S =

A. L. PORTER, Jr., r & Secretary




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLEBD BY THE OJL CONSERVATION
CORMIBPION OF NBW MBXICU FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSKDERING:

CAEE No. 3351
Ordexr No. R-3022

APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEuvM
CORPORATION FOR SPECIAL POOL RULEE FOR
THE DOS HERMANOS-MORROW GAS POOL, EDDY
COUNTY, NBEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISEION

[y Al e o - T

BY THE COMAISBION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on December
14, 1965, at Santa ’e, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvige A, Ute.

NOW, on this__22nd day of December, 1965, the Commission, a
guorum being presant, having considersd ths tsstimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premisas,

FI1MDS s

(1) That due public notice having been ygiven as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

{2) That the appiicant, Pan Am~  can Petroleum Corxrporat.on,
seeks the promulgation of temporary special rules and regulations
for the Dos Bermanos-Morrow Gas Pool in Section 28, Township 20
Bouth, Range 30 EBast, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, including a
provision for 640-acre spacing unitas and fixed well locations.,

(3) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive numbexr of wells,
to prevent redu..ed recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 640-acre spacing units should be promulgated for
the Dos Hermanovs—-Morrow Gas Pool.
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{4) That the tewporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well lccations in order to assure
ordexly development of the pool and protect correlative rightse,

{5) That the teaporary special rules and xegulations
should be estadlished for a ona-year period in order to allow
the operatore in the subiject pool to gather raservoir information
to emtablish the area that can be efficientiy and econcmically

drained and developed by onhe well,

(6) That this case shoulu be reocpened at an sxaniner hearin

in D sember, 1966, at which tise the operators in the audject pool

should be prepared 1o appear and show canse why the Dos Hermanos-

Norrow Gas Pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

That temporary Special Mules &nd Regulationa for the Dos

Fated a= 2aVYlmaay

Berasnos-Moxrow Gas Pool are hersby promiiigatsd &s followe:

SPECIAL RULES ARD RESULATIORE
FOR THE

EIE l. RXach well completed or recompleted in the Dow
BerwAnos-Rorrow Gas Pool or in the Morrow forwation within one
mile thereof, and not nearar to or within the limits of xnother
designated Morrow gas pool, shall be apaced, drilled, operated,
and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulatiuvhe

hereinafteayr cet forth,

RULE 4. Bach well shall be located on a standard unit
containing 540 acres, wore or less, consisgting of a yovernmental

section,

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission way grant
an exception to the regquirements of Mule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application has besn filed for a non~standard
unit and the unorthodox size ox shape of the unit is necessitated
by & variation in the lagal subdivision of the United Ktates Fublid
Lands Survey, or the following facts exiat and the following

provisions are conplied with:

{a) The non-stondard unit consiste of guarter-
quartexr sections oF ists th=t are aantigucus

by a cosmon hordering side.
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(b) fThe non-s .anderd unit lies wholly within a

governuental section and containe less acreage
than a standsrd unit,

{¢) ‘The applicant prasents written consent in the
form of waivers from all offset operators and
from all operators owning intarests in the
section in which the non-standard unit ig
situatad and which acreags is not included
in said non~standard unit,

{4} 2In lieu of paragraph {(¢) of thie rule, tha
applicant may furnizsh pioof of the fact that
all of the aforssaid operators were notifisd
hy Cagistered vr cortified mail of hie intent
to form such non-standard unit, The Secretary-
Director may approve the application if no such
oparatoy has entered an objaction to the fares.
tion of such non-~standaxd Gnit within 30 days

after the Secretary-~Director has receaived the
application.

MLE 4. Bach weli ahall be located no nearer than 16350 fast
to the outer houndary of the ssction and no nearer than 330 fest
to any governamntal guarter-guarter section line.

+« Tha Secrstary-Digector say grant an exception to
the vequirmments of RMule 4 without notice and hearing whan an
application har been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recomiletion of a wall previ-
cusly Scrilled to snother horizoa. All operators offesetting the
sroposed location shall be notified of the application by
rogivtered or cortified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnishad. Thes Lscrecary-Director may
approve ths Spplication upon resceipt of written waivers from all
opexators offsetting the proposed location or L€ no objeetion to
the unoxrthodox location has besn antered within 20 dayes after
the Becretary-Director has received the application.

AL I8 FUDTRER ODLERSD

(1) Tthat ¢hs Gifective date of thie order shall be January )
1966,

(2) That the losations of all wells presently &r
or completesd in the Doe Herms=nio-Koilsww Gax Pool ov

SRl

in

2,
-~a %
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formation within one mile thereof are hereby apjroved; that the
operaror of any well having an unorthodox location shall notify
the Arxtesia District Cffice of the Conmisgion in writing of the
pame and location of the well on or hafore Janvary 15, 1966,

{2) That the cvperator of each wall presently drilling to
oy completed in the Dos Hermanos-Horrow Gas Pool or in the Morrow
formation within one mile therecf shall £file a new Form C-102
dedicating 640 acres to the wall on or nefore January 15, 1960,
or shall institute nroceedings to obtain a non-standard unit for

said weoell.

i A Ty . Py | -~ P DU YAy
{(3) That thils cass shall Lo Teopensd at an sxaminer hearving

in Decenber, 1966, at which time the coperatore in the sudbiect pool

may appear and shovw cause why the Dos Harwsnss-¥Morisw Gas Pool
should not be developed on 320-acxe spacing units,

(4) ‘hat jurisdiction of thie cause is retained for the
antre of asnch furthar orders as the Commlesion may desm neces-

e . T ey Tt O
Sary.

DOHE at Santa Fe, KHew Nexicco, on the day and year herein-
above Jesignated.

STATE OF NE®W MIXIOO

Ik CCHSERVATION COMMISEION
BN

B, CANPBELL, irman

2 /s o)

B. BAYE, MNsabhdr
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A. L. PoRTER, Jr., Mewdar & Secretary
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JOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Netv Mexico
®il Tonservation Commission

A

STATE GEOLOGIST
A, L. PORTER, JR.

LAND COMMISSIONER
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

GUYTON B, HAYS

MEMBER :
P. O, BOX 2088
SANTA FE
February 12, 1968
| ' Mx. Charles Malone Re: Case RNo. 3351
| Atwcod & Malone . Order No. p_3022-B
f Attorneys at Law \ Applicant:
i Post Office Box 700
§ Roswell, New Mexico 38201 ‘ Pan American
~ Dear 8ir:

' : Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

DA G )

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Sacretary=Diractor

ALP/irxr

Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

: : Hobbs occ__ *

[ i Actesia OCC

| Aztec OCC

Other
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO O1L CONSERVATION CONMISSION
santa Fe, New Mexico
February 7. 1968
EXAMINER HEARING
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P In the matter of Case No. 3351 being) T
T reopened pursuant to the provisions )
e of Order No. R-3022-3, which oxder )}

extended 640-acre spacing units case No. 3351

for the Dos Hexrmanos-MOXrow Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for
a period of 14 months.

{
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MCNTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DALY COPY, CONVENTIONS

)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)

S

1120 SIMAS BLDG. @ P, O. BOX 1092 ¢ PHONE 243-6491 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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SPECIALIZING IN:

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Exanminer

TRANSCRIPT. OF HEARING




MR. UTZ2: Case 3351.

MR. HATCH: Case 3351. In the matter of Case No.

3351 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No.
R~3022-A, which crder extended 640-acre spacing units

for the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico,

for a peried of 14 months,

MR. MALONE: 'May it please the Commission, Charles

Malone of Atwood & Malone of Roswell, for Pan American. We

have one witness, Dave Newman and nine exhibits.

{Witness sworn)
(Whereupon, Applicant's

Exhibits 1 through 9
marked for identification)

. D. NEWMAN

! ﬁ
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

exanined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MALONE:

Q Please state your name and address?

A L. D..Newman, Fort Worth, Texas.

Q What is your position with Pan American Petroleum?
A I am a Petroleum Engineer.

Q You took a B. S, Degree in Mechanical Engineering

at Texas Tech and you have previously testified before this

Commission, is that ccrrect?
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A Yes, sir, it is.

MR, MALONE: Are the qualifications of the witness
satisfactory to the Examiner?
MR, UTZ: Yes, sir, they are.

0 Does the Fort Worth office in which you work have
jurisdiction over the area described as the Dos Hermanos Pool
Area?

A Yes, sir, we do.

0 Very briefly, what does Pan American seek by its
appearance n this case?

A Pan American seeks to make the current temporary
pool rules, which include 640-acre spacing iﬂ,limited well
locations permanent.

0 Would you go now to your Exhibit Number 1 and

describe what it contains, please, sir?

A All right. Exhibit Number 1 is a map of the Dos .

Hermanos Pool Area. Shown on this map is the Pan Americqwf
operated Emperor Fedéral Well Number 1. It's shown by a*;ed
arrow. This is the only well producing in the Dos Hermanos-
Morrow Gas Pool. Also to the left side of the exhibit you
will see Odessa Natural's Dooley Federal Well Number 1 in

the Getty Deep Unit. This well produced for a time from the
Morrow Formation, has been ébandoned now. In the upper right

hand corner, you will sece Pan American's Big Eddy Well Number
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Well Number 3, which tested the Morrow Forxrmation

Big Eddy Unit

but was unsuccessful in obtaining commercial productior-.
At the bottom of the exhibit below the Pan American operated

Emperor Federal Numberll, two wells appear, one in Secti.n
33, labeled Well Number 2., This well was not drilled to a

sufficient depth to test the Morrow Formation. In Section

32 stokes Yates Staked Numbex 1 did go deep enough to test
the Morrow Formation on drillstem test, but determined it to

be non-commercial because it did not give up any appreciable

gas on the drillstem test. BAlso you will see a green line

on this exhibit labéled A, A', this is the trace of the

structural cross secction that will be entered as another

“exhibit.

Q For purposes of clarity, the distance from the

Pan American well in the Dos Hermanos Pool to the Odessa
Nat:ral well on the left side is 3.4 miles, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

0 And the distance shown on the other green line or

measured there to the Pan American well, which.you will have
to give me the name of again, is how many miles?

A The distance to Pan American's Big Eddy Number 3

is approximately 5.7 miles,

Q Anything further on this exhibit?

A No, sir.
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Q What does Exhibit 2 show, please, sir?

A Exhibit Number 2 is a structural cross section, is
outlined by this green line. I believe if we can unfold this
from the bottom that perhaps we can see enough of it, I
will apologize for the size, it's somewhat unwieldy.

It shows the top, again the three wells that are shown

on the map, Odessa Natural Dooley Federal Number 1, Pan

‘Aprerican's Empcror Oil Company Federal Number 1, Pan American's

Big Eddy Well Number 3. Also depicted on the cross section

are the top of the Strawn Formation, the top of the Atoka
Formation, the top of the Morrow Formation, and the top of
the Barnett Shale, which is at the base of the Morrow
Formation. Also shcwn>are drillstem tests run on these

In the renter margin are the logs on the wells. You
will see colored in red perforations which were either used
to complete in the Moxrrow or used to test the Morrow Formation.
Beginning with Odessa Natural's Dooley Federal Number 1 on
the lefthand side, this well was perforated as shown after
drillstem tests in several different intervals in the Morrow,
The initial potential, I Lelieve, was some 16 million cubic
fe:t per day interval flow. It was plugged and abandoned
in_September of 1967 with a cumulative production of

approximately half a billion cubic feet of gas and about 2,000

barrels of condensatc.




The next well, Pan American's Emperor Federal Well Number

1, was completed in 1965. The perforations are shown, the

lower four sets of perforations are roughly ccrrelative to

the same lenses or a part of the same lenses that were

compleited in the Dooley Federal Well. The upper set of

perforations, this.lens, Morrow Zone was not developed

7‘ in the Dooley Federal Well. I might point out here on the

drillstem test when we took the upper drillstem test
shown as drillstem test number five on the Morrow interval
that we obtained a stabilized rate of some three million

_ 2

feet of gas per day with a surface pressure of 1,450

{ cupic
f pounds. The drillstem test over the lower interval flow
i :

at the end of a two-hour test period was 222,000 cubic feet

per day with only a 25-pound surface flow pressure. - I night

say here that this 392 is the minimum that was recorded; it

started out in excess of 800 MCF a day or approximately

It was still declining

800 MCF per day ard declined steadily.

at the time the two was shut in. Based on this, we feel

that the majority of the gas is coming from this ten foot

tlhen we completed the well,naturally, by
" the way, our experience has told us in the past that stimulation

i : upper interval.
?
|
]
5 is of very little benefit normally in the Morrow gas formations.

When we completed the well, the bottom sets of perforations

e, oo —
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were shot and then they had to come out with the perforating
gun to reload it and go back in and finish the perforating

job. During the two hour shut-in period after perforating

the lower set of perforations, surface only built up to some
200 poundé per square inch. Going back in and perforating

the upper ten feet the surface piessure cn the tubing increased
to 4,000 pounds in'thirty minutes, “here again indicating

that the upper zone is contributing the most production.

Going across to Big Eddy Well Number 3 on thg righthand
side of the cross section, you will notice that itiwas
perforated in the Morrow, and the completion interval or
data at the bottom of the log shows that it flowed only 100,000
cubic feet per day through a two--inch open line with basically
no surface pressure. This intervel correlates roughly to
the top intervai in drillstem test Number Five, showing that
on drillstem test Number Five in our Emperor Federal Vell
we got a rate of some three million cubic feet per day, that
it all was coming from this lower ten foot interval that we
later perforated and completed the well.

I might say that we do believe that there may be a slight
amount of gas coming from these 1owér perforations, but it
would be only very slight, Actually, Exhibit Number 3 will
give us a little bit better indication. We have 43 feet of

gross perforated interval., We estimate a net effective pay of
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some fourteen feet. The way we got this fourteen feet,

we assigned based on drillstem test deliverabilities that
80 per cent of the gas came from this upper perforated

interval, twenty per cent came from the lower sets of

perforations. Going on through our reservoir on Exhibit

Number 3, the average porosity is some 7.3 per cent by log
analysis; estimated water saturation from log analysis, 25

per cent. I don't think there is a need to read all of this,

but our recoverable gas by core volume’analysis using these

¥ saturation numbers at the top-

net pay, pox

osity, and wa
of the page is 550,000 cubic feet of gas per acre foot of

formation. Chronélogically bottoi hole . pressures are listed
on this page; the cumulative produced gas ligquid hydrocarbon

ratio has been 130.3 thousand cubic feet of gas per barrel

of condensate produced.
0 What does Exhibit 4 reflect, please, sir?

A Exhibit 4, sir, is a plot of bottom hole pressure
over compressability factor versus cumulative recovery in

billions of cubic feet of gas. Cumulative recovery does

include the gas equivalent of a condensate. Based on the

bottom hole pressures on the previous page and the corresponding

compyressability factors for the gas, we estimate an ultimate

recovery down to 1,000 pounds bottom hold pressure abandonment




pressure of nine and a half billion cubic feet of gas. I
might point out here that this last pressure has increased
our estimate of the gas that we will recover from this

well. It is performing better than we had previously thought
that it would.

Q Please go now to Exhibit Number 5.

A All right, sir. Exhibit Number 5 shows thé actual
measured bottom hole pressure again as was tabulated on
Exhibit 3, and the predicted bottom hole pressure, based
on the assumption shown on this exhibit, which are 640-acre
drainage area, 14 feet of net pay, no water influx to maintain
the pressure. We do not tﬁink there is any water influx
in this area; we have no indication of a gas-~water contact,.
You will see that the actual bottom hole pressure is somewnat
greater than what we would anticipate if we were only draining
640_acres., In October of 1957 when we last measured the |
pressure the Dottom hole pressure was some 737 pounds
in excess of what we would anticipate. |

Q Your assumptions there include 640-acre drainage aréa,
what is the significance then of the difference between what
you predicted or expected on éhat 640-acre assumption and what
you have actually found by bottom hole pressure tests?

A In essence, sir, it tells us that we can not only

drain 640 acres, but we can drain in excess of 640 acres with
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one well.

Q Now, Exhibit Number 6, please, sir.

A All right. Exhibit Number 6 iz the drainage area

and cconomic calculations for the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas

Pool., Drainhage area calculations going through them quickly,

the reserves from Exhibit Humber 4 are 9.5 billion cubic feet.

The gas revovery per acre foot is 550,000 ~ubic £ . This

o b
A

is core“volume analysis as pointed out on Exhibit Number 3.
The drainage area then using the 9.5 billion cubic foat - ‘
anﬁicipated recovery, the 550,000 cubic feet per acre foot
core volume recovery and fourteen feet of net pay, gives us

a drainage area of 1,234 acres. Simply ratjioing this down

we would anticipate recovering 4.9 billion cubic feet from
640 acres or 2.5 billion cubic feet from 320 acres.
If you would, please, sir, refer to our Exhibit Number

7., wihile I read off our economic calculations.

Q From Exhibit 67?

A Yes, sir. Our return oi investmeht for 640-acre:.

well with 4.9 billion cubic feet uf reserves would be 2,00,

which is marginally profitable. Our return on investment

with 320-acre well with 2.5 billion cubic feet of reserves

is 0.53, which is not economic. The payout for this well

is anticinated at 35 months at one and a half million cubic
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feet of gas per day which is rouadhly what the average
delivery has been through the life of the well. This return
on investment chart shows, or Exhibit Number 7, the return
on investment chart, shows the basis for this return on
investment, which include a $250,000 well cost and $20,000
lease equipment, $10,000 workover cost sometime during the
life of the well, $125.,00 per well per month operating cost,
' twenty cents per MCF of gas, eight barrels of condensate pef

million cubic feet of gas, $2.81 per barrel condensate and 6.3

per cent direct taxes,

.

Q is the $20,000 figure for lease equipment higher

or lower than average?

A It's a little bit higher, sir.
Q What is the reason for that?
b A We are selling this §as to Potash Company of

America.. You have the normal lease equipment cost of tanks

and high pressure separators and so on and so forth. Also
since we are selling this gas to Potash Company of America,
we have to build our own gathering system. We would have to

lay with 640-acre spacing, drilling an additional well, we would

have to lay some one mile of high-pressure pipe to tie it into
the system. The actual lease equipment cost, -the average has
'been somewhat higher than that kecause we have already put

in a major portion of the gathering system and also had to put

v S Nt vt saman:
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»lant.

11 dehydration ¥
ibit 6

in a sma
Q poes that complete 2 discussion of the Exh
and 7 as they tie together?
A Yes, 3ir, it Qoes.
Q what is Exhibit pumber 87
A Exhibit Nunber 8 is simply & tabulation of the
production data for Pan pmerican's Emperor 0il Company
redexal Gas Communitized well Number 1 through the history
of it beird on production, 1T think it's self—explanatory.
Q And Exhibit Number 97
A Exhibit Number 9 is a tabulation of the pertinent
1 think

here again,

a for the same well,
this information

completion dat
bly self-explian

atory. Most of

this is proba

appears”on other exhibits.
Q were these exhibits eitherx prepared by you oF

d supervision?

under your direction an

A Yes, sir, they were.
adgmission

ke to move the

MR.-MALONE: we would 1i

of Exhibits 1 through 9 into evidence.
without objection, Exhibits 1 throudgh 9

ecord of this case,

MR. UTZ:

will be entered into the ¥
(Whevreupon: Applicant‘s

Exhibits 1 through 9 were
of fered and adnitted inta

evidence.)
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Q (By Mr. Malone) Mr. Newman, in your opinion,
would the making permanent of the temporary rule including
the 640~acre spacing provision tend to prevent economic
waste in the further administraticn of production in this pool?

A Yes, sir, I believe it would,

Q Has any other well been staked within a mile of
the Pan American.Emperor since the completion of that well
in December of 1965 and drilled to the Dos Hermanos--Morrow
pay?

A No.

Q DO you have a request or a recommendation to the
Commission for Pan American?

A Yes, sir. Pan American wishes to recommend and
request that thé'Commission make the current temporary field
rules for the Dos Hermanos Gas Field which include 640-~acre
spacing in limiteé well locations, permanent rules.

MR. MALONE: That completes our Direct Examination.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr., Newman, does Pan American have any plans for any

other future wells in this area?

A No, sir, not at this Lime.

Q Is this a unitized area?




ocated on is

at the well is 1

the 640 acres th
a darilling anit as

1t is not within

A

communitized acreade.

such . '
pret this Exhibit 1 correctly, that it

0 as I inter

he Big EAQY Unit?

is an of fset to t

A Yes, sir, that is correct.
0 put outside the unit?
)1} Yes, Sir.
uld sexve

Then the only purpose that 640 acres WO

ction 238 would 9

Q
et a share of the

is that everyone in Se

production, is that about the way it is?
of course; get & share

A Wwell, sir, everyone would,

of the production.
0 Under the terms of your agreenent?
A Right, that's right, put also, I don't really know

of possible additional development

t is Federal acreage,

if

what the status would be

ed States since i

g from the Unit
the possibility,

demand
nk, will prevent

put 640 acres, % thi
nothing else, of having to arill unnecessary wells to recovex
om this Morrow Field.

the reserves fr
question then?

MR. MALONE: could I interject one

MR. UTZ: sure.
1t is true, is it not, My . Newman,

(By Mr. Malone)
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that Mr., John Anderson for the USGS has previously appeared
in this case and suggested to the Commission the approval
of the USGS of 640-acre spacing here?

A Yes, that is correct. He appeared at the original

hearing for temporary field rules.

2 (By Mr., Utz) This well is approxinately 12,000
feet deep?

A Yes, sir, the top of the fuy is 12,242 feet., The
well was actually drilled to around 13,600 feet to test the

Devonian which was féund to be water-bearing.

~:- REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MALONE:

Q One other question, Mr. Newman, which you may have
touched on, but perhaps not made clear, on the basis of
640--acre proration unit, Pan American feeis that-it will
recover a minimum economic return, is that not correct?

A That is true, sir.

Q What is the belief of Pan American in its own
operations as to the minimum fair return on'investment?

A The bare minimum, I might say, that we are using
now is a 1,0 return on investment, however, with the three-year
payout anticipated for this well, I don't really know what

return on investment management would have tou see
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additional drilling, but 1.0 is certainly a very minimum
and 320-acre reserves would only give approximately zero point
five return on investment,

0 Or a half or what Pan American feels is a minimum
return is that on ;20?

A fés, sir, that's correct.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr, Newman, since this is a one-well pool, you don't

have much competition in the matter of drainage, do you?

A That's true, sir.
Q. There are no allowables set?
A That is true.

Q Sell all the gas you make regardless of what
the spacing is?

A Yes, sir. but thereiis.the.possibility, of course,
of additional development and additional development deménds
by the Federal Government. I might point out that this is
a potash area and it's not far from active mining. I don't
really know what or how hard it would be to4get a drilling
permit. I understand that it is pretty close to active rining

and that some people in our company have looked into the

possibility of drilling in this area in the not too distant
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past and found that it might be guite hard to get a drilling
permit,
0] In line with that statement do you happen to know
whether Odessa Natural Dooley Well over there was one
H of the wells that was near potash area?
A Yes, sir, you will see the potash area,.I believe,
6utlined.
Q That was on 640-acre spacing before they drilled,

was it not?
A I do not know, sir,

Q T knew one Odessa well did, but I am not suxe

whether that was it or not,.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MALONE:

Q One other question juct to fill out the reccrd and

Ao yvac oy oo AP stV v i

hssng
v——

get all the facts in,!what is the well making per day?

A The average throughout the life has been about a
million and a half cubic feet per day. Duriné November, the
last month, it only made, or production was only slightly
over a thouéand or ~- ves, 1,000 MCF per»day or a million cubic

feet per day.

Q And all the gas today is being sold to Potash Company

of America?

A Yes, sir.




Q How is that transported?

A It's transported by our own gathering system,
Q This isn't one of the wells in the lLlano System?
A No, sir, we combine the gas from this well with gas

from our Big Eddy Strawn Field wells and I think also a little
bit of tail gas from our Empire Abo gasoline plant, in our
own gathering system.
MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the witness?
You may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. UTZ: Other statements? The case will be

taken under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEMICO )
89
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ;

I, KAY EMBREE, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and éttached Transcript of Hearing bcfore the New
Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and

that the same is a true and cocrect recoxr & of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

“ 4
Witness my Hand and Seal this@gya/#'day Ofc7éLéaﬁ 1968,
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V4 NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

Novembex 19, 1971
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New lexico
December 14, 1965

EXAMINER  HEARING

- e e m @ s m e m M m om owm e e e e m w @ » e m . = e o

IN THE MATTER OF:
Application of Pan American Petroleum )

Corporation fecr special pool rules for the)
Dos Hermancs Morrow Cas Pool, Eddy, Co’un’tys
)

Service, inc.

r
|
¥

A e AR SN RTINS A A

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-style
cause, seeks the promulgation of temporary:
special pool rules for the Dos Hermanos ; case No 3351
Morrow Gas Pool in Section 28, Township 20 T
South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New
New Mexico, including a provision for )
640-acre proration units and fixed well )
iocations. ' )

' )

)

----------------------------
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MR, UTZ: Case Number 3351.

MR. MALONE: Charles F. Malone of Atwood and Malone

for the Applicant. We have one witness and three exhibits.

none.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearances? There are

(Witness sworn,)

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1,
2 and 3 marked for identification,

WILLIAM C. COWAN, awitness, having ween first duly

sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

BY MR.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

-

ONE ¢

Q

A

Would you state your name and address, please, sir?

William C. Cowan. I am with Pan American Petroleum

Corporation in Lubbock, Texas.

9]

A

Q

A

Q

American include the land under examination in this application

A

Q

And your position with the company?

Petroleum Engineer.
How long?
I've been employed by Pan American for 12 years.

Does the jurisdiction of the Lubbock office of Pan

Yes, sir, it does.

Are you personally familiar with the application and

what it seeks?

~—

"




[ A Yes, sir.
Q Mr. Cowan, have you previously testified before this

Commission and had your qualifications accepted in matters of

petroleum engineering?

]
L.

| g
R A Yes, sir.
D
Loie }
= MR. MALONE: Mr. Examiner, will the qualifications

]
i

be acceptable?
MR. UTZ: He's qualified.
Q (By Mr. Malone) - Would you state in one or two
sentences the purpose of this application?
A Pan American seeks temporary pool rules for the Dos
Hefmanos Gas Pool which now has one producing well.

o) Referring now to what has been marked Exhibit 1 and

earniey-meier reporting se
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which is a brown folder, would you describe the attachment
number 1 which appears to be a map of the area?

A Attachment 1 is a contoured structure map based on

the‘top of the Barnett Shale which is also the base of the
Morroﬁ which is the producing zone in the Emperor Federal Well
Number 1 which is designated by the red arrow on the map.

AQ, Is the‘red-arxowed well the single well in this pool

which you menticned?

A Yes, sir, it is.
Q And what other wells are shown?
2 There are two other wells in the area that have
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penetrated the Morrow zone. The one on the left is Odessa
Natural's Dooley Federal Well Number 1 which is some 3-1/2
miles to the west of the Emperor Federal Number 1, and the
other well in the area is Pan American's Big Eddy Unit Number 3
located some five miles to the northeast of the Emperor Federal
Well Number 1.

0 These three wells that you have described are the
three wells connected by the dotted line marked "A" - "A" prime,
is that correct?

A Yes, sir, that is correct. That line is a cross
section which will be presented in a later attachment.

Q What would you have for the Examiner with respect to

the contoured lines which are shown and their validity or their

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTLMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. = P.O, BOX 1097 & PHONE 243-6691 e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANI{ EAST & PHONE 256-1204 & ALBUWUERGUE, NEW MEXICO

)
o=
Q.‘
<o
po_ 4
| S,
ao
(e ]
o0
=
o ——
} —
[ ewen ]
| omr 30
QAo
| W,
| -
a>
(-}
=
L]
-
@
=
-
(5~
Qo
-3

supposed validity?

A Because the data in this area is extremely limited,

the interpretaticn of the Morrow structure is highly
speculative and for this reason a portion of the lines are
showed dotted to the north. Those that are shown as solid lines

are believe reasonable interpretation based on present data.

o o

llowever, again, I would emphasize the speculatives because of

limited data.

Q Is there anything else with respect to Attachment

Number 1?

f ; a I believe not.
|
i
(
|
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Q Going on to Attachment Number.Z which is the next
rage, would you describe that, please, sir?
A It is perﬁinent data in regards to the Pan aAmerican

Emperor Oil Company Federal Well Number 1. Included is the
total depth of the well which is shown as 13,605 feet. Also,

i would point out the Morrow perforations which exists in the
well from'lé,242 feet to 12,391 feet, Thére are five different
intervals that are perforated between those limits.

It is noted that the Emperor Number 1 was potentialled

in May of 1965 for a calculated absolute open flow of 13,600
MCF per day. This is based on a four-point back préssure test

and the well was actually connected for gas sales in June of

1965.

SPECIALIZING IN; DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPEXT TESTIMONY. DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

dearnley-meier reporting service. inc.
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o) Would you go then to the next Attachment which is

Number 3, please, sir?

f A Attachment 3 is the previously mentioned cross sectiot.
| - | 4
{ o} what does this attachment reflect, please, sir?

A This attachment shows the rel:-_ive structural position

of the reservoirs in this area. As noted, we have the Strawn,

the Atoka, the Morrow and the Barnett Shale shown on the

attachment.

T ——— v

There are three wells included in the cross section.

At the bottom of each well is pertinent data that was obtained

f : either from drill stem tests or completion tests from the three




wells shown.

It's noted in Pan American's Emperor 0il Federal
Well Number 1 that the five previously mentioned perforated

intervals are so designated. . From these five intervals an

e,

1
t

MEXICO

estimated possible net pay porosity of 4 per cent of some

40 feet. Now when this well was perforated, it was differentially.

That is to say the pressure inside the casing was lower than
the formation pressure. When the lower four intervals were
perforated, there was no evidenced tubing pressure at the
surface but when the upper interval was perforated, there was
an immediate 4,000 psi pressure increase recordzd at the

surface.

Q What does this cause you to conclude with respect to
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the productivity of the five or Ehe four sets of pe;forations?
A Based on the limicted data that is available, we feel

that the majority of the production is being obtained from the

upper interval. For this reason we have assumed that 80 per

cent of the production is coming frowm that interval and the

remaining 20 per cent of production is coming from the lower

four intervals. As noted, these two intervals were subjected

to DST's and the lower interval did record some’production.

W

The bottom hole pressures recorded for both zones are comparabl

and this seems to substantiate the fact the upper interval which

flowed at a much higher rate on the DST than the lower interval

e e !

Eeiel
P




is also producing the majority of the gas from the well.

0 1s there anything else of importance with this

attachment?

A Well, note also the depth here which is in excess of

n
Y.

t

12,000 feet. As we'll discuss later, the cause of the depth

and the data which is now available we will show a comparison

2ABUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

of 320-acre development versus 640~-acre development.

0 Now, with respect to the next attachment which is

number 4, would you explain that briefly?

PHONE 256-1294 ALEUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A Attachment 4 is your reservoir and production data
in regards to the Emperox 0il Federal Well Number 1. Again it
is noted that we have estimated some 40 feet of net pay but

at the same time it is estimated an effective net pay of only

SPECIALIZING "T‘: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENYIONS
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14 feet. This is based upon the previous presentation which
indicated that the majority of the produétion is coming out of

the upper 10-foot perforated interval. in addition:we have

calculated recoverable gas which is shown as 523 MCF per acre

foot and at the pottom of the attachment is the production data

which was available as of November lst, 1965.
0 I notice that your production €rom May through October
appears to be raising. what is the neéson for théﬁ?
A The last two months show Septémber and October of

1965 showed increased'production based upon Pan American's

. request to Southern Union that we'd be allowed'to produce‘the

L___________________——__—_——_————*~————————————————————-————~—
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well as at high a rate as possible as we could in order to

obtain data which help us evaluate the reservoir and this was
done as a convenience to Pan American and since this time the

well has been returned to productivity of about 1,000 to 1,500

ne.

fl
H
1

MCF a day. This was a temporary productivity which was granted

8.
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to Pan American as a convenience.,

0 And now with respect to Attachment Numker 5, please,
sir?

A Attachment Number 5 is a graph which plots the bottom
hole pressure divided by your "z" factor or compressﬂ’ability
factor againgt accumulative productibn from the well. Thie is a
common accepted practice in trying to determine the ultimate

recovery of the well. As noted, there are two pressure points
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which we have obtained and they have been plotted and the line

-ty e Y

extrapolted to show an ultimate recovery from the Emperor Federal

Well Number 1 of some 4.5 BCF at an abandonment pressure of

1,000 psi.

Q And now, Attachment Number 6, what does it show,

please, sir?

A Attachment Number 6 is the economic comparison that w%
was previously mentioned which has been estimated to determine
the economics for development on 640 acres of drainage area

against 320-acre drainage areas. Near the bottom of the

| : .
; attachnent you can see the note that payout period for both
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wells is estimated at some 35 months and that return on
investment for 320 acres is .4 as compared to 1.8 for 640-acre
development, Based on these data, we could not support

development on 320 acres economically.

0 Is there anything else with respect to that
attachment?
: A I believe not. I believe the rest is self-explanatory
! 0 Is Attachment Number 7 the proposed temporary rules

which Pan American would suggest to the Commission in this

matter?
A Yes, sir, they are. Without going into detail for
each of the five rules. Rule Number 2 and 3 would indicate

that we would request 640-acre proration unit assignment and
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in Rule Numher 3 indicates the areas which we would prefer to
have the wells drilled on.

n There is an alteration in Rule Number 3. Is it
correct to state that that should read: "Each well completed
or recompleted in the Dos Hermanos Morrow Gas Pool shall be

located upon, but no :nearer than 330 feet to any governmental

quarter section line of, the" described portions of the

section?
A Yes, sir, that's correct,
Q Is there 640-acre spacing in any other gas pools in

the fairly immediate viéinity of this area?
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A Yes, sir. The Los Mora Gas Pool is located some ten

to fifteen miles to the east and these rules specify 640-acre

proration units.

0 pig you state whether in your opinion a prudent

operator would continue to develop this area on a 320~-acre

proration units?

A 1 mentioned that we could not support economically

development of 320-acre proration units.
0 Now then, how would you describe the amount of

information which you preseﬁtly have on this producing formatio

or interval? Would you say you have a lot of information’or

not?
A we have limited information and for this reason we

would request temporary rules which would allow is to secure

additional information upon which to verify or not verify the

640~acre proration unit assignment.
Q is the productivity of the well, the depth of the

production and the expen"e*Cf:dfillinq and completion a factot

'in your request for 640 as compared to 320~-acre proration unitsy

A Uefinitely. Yes, sir. |

Q Would you go now to the letteXx which was marked

Exhibit Number 2 and as a geparatc sheet?

A Exhibit 2 igs letter written to Mr. Porter which

jndicates that william A. and Edward R. Hudson support Pan

S
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American's request for 640-acre proration units and the fixed
well 1oéations in this area.

0 And what is Exhibit Number 3, please; sir?

A Exhibit Nuasber 3 is a copy of the telégram from each
of the other working interest owners in this particular well:
two of which indicate their support of Pan American's request
and the third indicates that they are not in a position to
either support or not support Pan American's requeét since they
adnittedly have no consultant available forlthis particular
situation.

Q In your experience is this kind of telegram from the
Bank unusual?

A I would say it's normal.

Q Now then, does Exhibit Number 1 whicii ts the brown
folder prepared either by you or under your direct supervision?

A Yes, sir, it &és.

Q Mr. Cowan, in your opinion would the establishment of

this pool and the adoption of the proposed temporary rules

/’

prevent wasté?
A Yesg, sir, they would.
Q In your cpinion would the correlative rights of
owners in the vicinity be protected by these rules?

A They would,

MR. MALONE: We would like to offer into evidence
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Exhibits 1, 2 and 3, Mr. Examiner,

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 through 3 will

be on the record in this case.
(Whereupoﬁ Applicant's Exhibits 1,
2 and 3 were offered and admitted
into evidence.)

0] (By Mr. Malone) Mr. Cowan, have I failed to ask you
énything on which you would like to make a comment?

A I would like to mention that the Morrcw Gas production
bt overly attractive in any case
and for this reason we would like to have some time to
evaluate the performance of this well to determine the drainage
area that could reasonably be assigned which would influence
additional development or not’additional development.

- MR, MALONE: That conchdes our direct examination.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR, UTZ:

¢) Mr. Cowan, what is the distance between the upper
perforations and the lower set of perforations in this well?

A It's on Attachment 2, Mr. Examiner. We have
actually indicated that the five intervals. We show the upper
interval and the lower portion of it is 12,252 and the next

interval is 12,340. That is a difference there of 80 feet.

Q And both of those sets of perforations are in the

Morrow zone?
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race 13
A Yes; sir, that is correct. 11 of the perforated
intervals are in the Morrow zone.
0 In spite of the fact that one zone appears to have

nigher pressure than the other zones, you believe them to both
in the same commen source of supply?

A :Yes, éir, this is our opinion.

o} At this time do you have any intentions or any plans
for drilling another well?

A At this time we do not, Mr. Examiner. Of course, Pan

American could enter into other contracts and things .of this

- nature but so far as I know we have no plans for additional

devalopment at this time.

0 I notice that your spacing request calls for,
speaking roughly, 660-foot sauare target areas in the center
quarter, quarter sections. We have some rules now that require
that on 640-acre spacing that require you to be 1660 from the
section line. Do you think that 1650 would be satisfactory wit}
you or do you think it's necessary to keep the 330 feet from
the quarter, quarter section lines,

A Isn't that the same, Mr. Examiner?

MR. MALONE: I think that it figures ouvt the same.
MR. PORTER: I believe the way the other rules
generally read, Mr. Examiner, that the well is to be located

not closer than 1650 feet from the section line nor closer




e

than 330 £

as 13,600 MCF a day.

MR, PORTER: 1 see. tThat's

—

_ S
eet to the poundary of any quarter,

MR, UTZ: 1€ that's what they say:

in about the center of the page where the pU

ract 14

MR. PORTER: 1 believe that's right.

e —

guarter section.

that's the same.

ool?

other questiOns of the

tests? pid you testify as

MR. UTZ: any othef questions?

The witness nay be excuced.

Any other statenents in

Mr. Examiner.

MR. UTZ: would you sta

MR.ANDERSON:I would 1ike to m

o
> %8 MR, UTZ: SO the only necessity would be to
e 4
L= > B
- ' . . .

o5 3% standardize the manner 1n which to make the p

o §§ '
= 58 MR. PORTER: ‘Standardization, 1 think.

p— 24 ’

= 5

2§ o3 MR. UTZ: Are there any

oo = 3°
.;; 2 2% witness?

= § i

. 8 % MR. PORTER: Just one.

D é og:

_ i g | BY MR. PORTER:
= &

g; 8 % Q pid you have additional

1 ‘: -‘% ) .

= i gé | to - what the well produced, the potentials, here?
eamma— "f(

= i %=

=i %g A ves, sir. 1 pelieve it's recorded on Attachment 2
a ¢ 83 - » , |
- % =°

tentiel is recorded

all I have.

(Witness excused.)

this case?

te your nane,

RS

ake 2 brief statement,

please?.

al 0il and Gas

son, Rear¥H  ——
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Supervisor, U. S. Geological Survey. I believe that the Survey
would support 640~acre spacing for the Morrow in this area and
I think that we all should consider that from the location of

the Emperor Well there are open mine workings or commercial

a
$
U.

ore b>dies of potash ore within about a mile to the northwest,
within about a mile and a half to the northeast and to the east
of course, "as’ to the possible extent of the field, I helieve
the witness has testified as to thét and it will take additional
drilling to determine';t. Qf coﬁrse,‘one thing we may be faced
with down the line if this proves tb be an area of more than

ane or two sections or three section in extent that it may be
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But in any event, the Survey is in favor of 640-acre spacing
as a temporary spacing rule for whatever period of time it
takes to determine whether this is the proper spacing for the

field or not.

‘MK. UTZ: Thank you. Are there any other statements?

MR. PORTER: Just one other question, here, of the
witness, Mr. Cowan, has this pool already been created by the
Commisgion? |

THE WITNESS: This is Sidesignated Pool, yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: And what is the extent of the Pool at

the present time?

i

e‘
5
f
!

\
|
‘
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THE WITNESS: So far as I know it's 320 acres.

PORTER: Did you say "320 acres"?

»
»
-
’
.
Vz

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: And what are you asking for
extent of the pool now?

THE WITNESS: 640 acres, now;

MR. PORTER: In other words you are just
section in which the well is located?
limits as to the horizéntal nature boundary of the
would like this complete 640-acre spacing included

MR. PORTER: Included in the pool?

THE wiTNESS: Yes, sir, that's correct,

MR. PORTER: Thank you.

MR. UTZ: Any other statements? The case will be
taken under advisement. The Hearing is adjourned until 1:30,

(Whereupon, Case Number 3351

was concluded.)

as to the

asking for the

specific
poocl but we

in the pool.

rem T Rt e b i e e e
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WITNESS

WILLIAM C. COWAN

Direct Examination by Mr. Malone

Cross Examination by Mr. Utz

Cross Examination by Mr. Porter

"EXHIBITS

Marked for
Exhibit Identification
App's. 1 2
App's. 2 2

App's. 3 2

offered
12
12
12
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, DEAN A, ROBINSON,

Bernalillo,

Notary Publi

State of New Mexico, do

hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New

Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was

that the same is a true and

reported by me; and

correct record of the said

ey

c in and for the County of]

proceedinygs, to the bes

t of my knowledge, skill and
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Witness My Hand and Seal this 3xrd day of January,

1966.

({’?gm. W7 /

NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

October 16, 1969.

i do hereby wertify that the foragoing 1s
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
December 7, 1966

|
|
|
|
|
|

IN THE MATTER OF:

In the matter of Case No. 3351 heing
reopened pursuant to the provisicns of
Order No. R-3022, which order establishe
" 640-acre spacing units for the Dos
Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County.
New Mexico, for a perido of one year.
A1l interested parties may appear and
show cause why 'said pool should not be
developed on 320-acre spacing units,

Case No. 3351

Vvvvvvvvvvvvvﬂvvvvv
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BEFORE :

Elvis A. Utz, Examiner

Transcript of Hearing

pnd _hm—_‘%‘q__xm -
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' PAGE 2

3 MR. . UTZ: The next case on the docket 1is Case 3351,
£ ,
5 MR. HATCH: Case 3351: In the matter of Case No.
% s 3351 being reopened pursuant to the provisions orf Order No.
5 % Bf
%ﬁ . %g R-3022, which order established 640-acre spacing units for
: ¢ E8]
: o2 3 §§ the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
; ey - w"z_
E - gz § §§ for a period of one year. All interested parties may agppear
; o ¢ 83
§ .0 % f§ and show cause why sald pool should not be developed on
: = % 5
? E R $- 32-acre spacing units.
‘: s 2 o8
! [ Se - Zw
| Se § E8 MR, COOTER: Paul Cooter, of Atwood & Malone,
é _§§ g %% Roswell, appearing for Pan American Petroleum Corporation.
! as 8 2%
| E 8 ?i MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances?
& I gé
= 2 53 MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox,
= I 23
_EE é 23 Santa Fe, appearing for William A. and Edward R. Hudson.
MR. UTZ: Other appearances? You may proceed.
MR. COOTER: Pan American calle as 1lts witness
H' ; Carl harpke.
MR, UTZ: Will the witness stand and be sworn,

}' ’ please?
: {Witness sworn)
CARL ¥, HARPKE, called as a witness, having been

first duly sworn on oath, was examined and testified as

follows:

MR. COOTER: May I state for the record before

3 coﬁmencing the questioning of the witness that Pan American




e

I S — e
]
2 Petroleum Corporation filed its application approximately
- Z
‘:;)’ a year ago for the establishment of these special rules and
- § regulations and that it is nowW Pan American's position that
;:* ] g% the temporary field rules be continued for an additional
— £ &%
as % %'ﬁ period of one year. Addressing my questions now to the
> = LE
=> & 34 :
SETEE gg witness
en 8 93
f £ 32 EXAMINATION
: [enY o] w . X
! [ owed < =
| @ 33 BY MR. COOTER:
| Zz woN
. - =2 g §:z; Q Wwould you state your name for the »record?
pres :f; ?%:m A carl F. Harpke.
i = g 92 Q By whom are you employed?
1 ' * <
| = Z ;5
’ S22 e §; A Pan American Petroleum corporation of Fort Worth,
== ~ %5
_ _‘é % gg Texas.
' Q what capacity?
st A "As petroleum engineer.
i . Q Mr. Harpke, have you previously testifiéd before
[ the New Mexlco 011 Conservation Commission?
L - A Yes, sir, I have.
f Q During your previous testimony, were your
qualificatiors made a matter of record?
A They were.
MR. COOTER: Are they acceptable?
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir.
Q Would you Very priefly state Pan American's
L______._,_,,,_,_ .

i
|
i
!
]
_l
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position at this time and ;ummarize again very briefly ©
temporary field rules ghat have been in exlstence for the
past year?

A 1 belileve that the data that we will present here
will show rather conclusively that the one well in the Dos
Hermanos—Morrow'Gas Pool is capable of draining an area in
excess of 6L0 acres. However, because of the fact that we |
have Jjust one well in the pool and that the possibility
exists that there may be some additional development in the
near fﬁture from which we can get interference data, wWe are
recommending that the present temporary rules be continued
on a temporary pasis for one year. The Lemporary rules were

get up under order No. R-3022 dated Japuary i, 19566

To avold burdening the record, I woﬁ;t go into

these records, other than discussing Rule 2 and Rule 4 which
T think contain the meat of 1t. Rule 2 sets up 6LhoO-acre
proration units for the pool and Rule L specifies that each
well shall he 1ocated no nearer than 1,650 feet to the

outer poundary of the gection and no nearer than three

nundred fifty feet to ahy governmental quarter section 1line.
This pool is not reporting at this time, therefore, W€ have
no allocatlon formula.

MR, COOTER: May 1 state for. the Examiner at thils

time thab all of the exhiblts that will be offered at this
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hearing have been numbered and after the number appears the

letter R for the reopened case.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
1-R marked for identification.)

Q T will direct your sattention first to Exhibit 1-R
and ask you to relate what that shows.

A Exhibit 1-R 1s a structural contour map of the
area surrounding Pan American's U. S. Emporer Federal Well
Numbex 1 This 1s the sole well in the Dos Hermanos-Morrow

- .

Gas Pool. I have this well deslgnated here by means of the
yellow dot. fhis well is iocated in the socutheast quarter
of the northwest quarter of Section 28, Township 20 South,
Range 30 East. I also have two other wells shown on this
exhibit., These are twu <ther wells which penetrated the
Morrow formation.

To the upper right is Pan American's big Eddy
Number Three., This 1s a former West Lusk Strawn producing
well, 7This well was never completed in the Morrow. The
drill stem test on the Morrow formation was rather
discouraging. 1t only showed 100 MCF a day. The other
well located, Odessa Dewey Federal Number 1, this well is
located in the Eddy-Morrow Gas Pool.

I have this map contoured on the top-of the

Barnett Shale. This cculd also be described as being
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P

contoured on the base of the Morrow since the Morrow
formation has been deposlted directly on top of the Barnatt
Shale.

The reason for contouring the Barnett Shale is
that the Morrow is a rather obscure correlation in this
area. Really, ibt's rather an ambiguous pick. We feel that
we can see more correlation to the Barnett Shale. Also
structure in thls area is rather meaningless in that we don't
have a water contact established. Therefore, we can't
use structure to define the limits of the Dos Hermanos-
Morrow Reservolr. The important thing that the structure
map here would refliect is the mgthod in which the Barnett
structure controllied the depositicn of the Morrow sand’
during Morrow times. These Morrow sands were deposited to
the basinward side of these pre-exilsting Barnett shale.
This map is interpretative. We have only three structural
points here.

Q This 1s the same map or same exhibit that was
offered at the prior hearing approximétely a year ago but
hag bzen updated on ownership?

A Yes, sir, 1t has been updated as to ownership and
also there has been a very slight revision in the map over
on the west side in delineating the potash boundary.

Q No other wells hLave been drilled during . thispast

Elhal RN
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A No, sir, not within the limits of this map. Also

on this map I have shown by means of a red line the surface
trace of a cross sectlion which we willl later discuss as
Exhivlt 3-R.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
2~R marked for identification.)

Q Next, directing your attentlion to Exhibklt 2-R,
which 1s similar to Exhlibit 2 offered at the prior hsaring,
what changes have been made in this data sheet on Exhibit
2~R.,

A The changes that have been made here are that at
the time of the hearing a year ago we had a gas contiract
only wlth Southern Union. We have recently finalized a gas
contract with Potash Company of America. We are currently
dellvering gas to hoth Potash Company of America and on
occasion to Southern Union. We have two contracts in effect
Also the liquld hydrocarbon gravity I have shown here, this
is eurvently running avoutl 51 degrees API and at the time
of the hearing last year it was 57 degrees. These are the
two charges.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
3-R marked for ildentification.)

Q Iet's pass on to Exhibit 3-R, which 1s the cross

section., This 1s 4he cross sectlon from the three wells




DEPOS!TIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLOG. ® P.O. JOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101

1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 & ALBUGUERQLE, NEW MEXICO 87108

dearnley-meier e

SPECIALIZING IN;

wells that were shown on Exhibit 1, 1s that correct?

A That's correct. This shows the surface trace of
thls process on Exhibit 1. |

Q This 1s Odessa National Dewey Well in Section 24
and Pan American Blg LEddy Well 1n Section 6., Then the
Emporer Number 1, which is 1t? .

A The middle well is the Emporer Number 1, yes, sir.

Q Would you relatg what you show by this?

A On this exhibit I have shown by means of the red
correiative marker the top of the Barnett Shale. That was
the structural point upon which the Exhibit 1-R was mapped.
We have also shown the approximate tops of the Morrow Atoka
and the St7awn Formation. Also, for each one of these wells,
I have shown pertinent completion data, a drlillstem test,
data for the Morrow, and also for the Strawn Formation, 4&lso
some pertineht production data for each well.

Q Now, -then, on the Imporer Number 1 Well, from the
drillstem test, the data shown at the bofitom below the log
on that, have you been able to determine the thickness of the
pay zones?

A Yes, sir, I have. Perhaps I should go into some
detail in my method at arriving at what I considered an
effective pay that is beilng drained by this well. I have

shown here the drillstem tests whlch were taken in the
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Morrow Formation., This 1s drillstem test Number 5 and

drillstem test Number 6. I have also shown the perforated
Intervals. You will see here there is one upper set of
perforations from 12,242 to fifty-two. This is 1n an area
that was covered by drillstem test Number 5. There are four
sets of perforations between 12, 340 and 12,391, all of
which were covered by drillstem test Number 6. I believe
that the drlllstem test results and also the completlon
results show that this lower set of perforations, these
lower sets of perforations were contributing very little to
the productivity of the well., I believe virtually all of our
production 1s comlng out of this upper ten foot set of the
perforation i1s going in,

Further, here this upper drillstem test that I have
shown here as drilllstem test 5, we had stablllized flow of
3,000 MCF a day, at a flowing tubing pressure of 1,450 pounds.
When we took drillstem test Humber 6 we had a flowing pressur%
o1 three hundred ninety-two MCF a day with a tublng presure of
only 25 pounds. This indlcates that this lower zone 1s
virtually nonproductive,

Now, in estimating my pay here we have a total of

4O feet perforated in the well, we have ten feet on the

upper zone and we have 30 feet in the lower zone, As I

previously said, I feel that this upper ten feet is probably




10

contributing £o the performance of the well, but to give some

.

credit to the lower zone.

We did get a little recovery on drillstem test,
I assume that 80 percent of our production i1s coming from

this upper zone and 20 percent is coming from the lower four

EXPERT YESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

sets of perforations. This would result in an effective pay

=5
g
zZg
g2
> g 83
o &€ 32 estimate of ilf feet for this well. I feel that this is
X w * «
. < M
Lg: 2 gg probably an optimistic pay estimate. I think 1it's probably
| . oas 3 oz ~closer to ten feet, based on performance.
% = § §§ (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
% s 'as & 9y 4-R marked for identification)
= § ¢:
j = i 53 Q Next, I dircct your attention to Exhibit !-R,
. = = §§ reservolr and production data sheet and ask you to relate how
: (] < s
* a ¥ 83
= & =7 this sheet di¥fers: from the same numbered exhibit at the

previous hearing.

A This is éssentially the same data that was presented
at the previous hearing. I have changed the recoverable gas

estimate from bgj MCH per acre toot that was presented at the '

last hearing to 509 MCF per acre foot. This is very
insighificant in the data. Also I have updated the
production tabulation that I have shown on the bottom of the
exhibit showing production through October of 1966,

Q Mr, Harpke, what factors should properly be

consldered in determining the optimum size proration units?
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T
A Wwell, in determining these optimum size proration ‘

2
o
£ units, I think there ave two factors that should be
z
Q
. g considered. First of all, the economics regarding the
P % %g development on a given proration unit slze and secondly,
=y g8
) é EE the physical capabilities of @ well to effectively draln a
= & 2y glven proration unit slze.
f — 5 sc
as > 28
«? g §§ Q A1l right, in considering the first factor, the
g =18 i :E
== % %% economics, 1 am going to skip over Exhibit 5 right now and
= 2 %; | oo to Exhibilb 6 and ask you to explain the economic
a» & £9
h; g éE jnformation presented by fExhibit 6-R.
{ g; 8 iz (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
=0 6-R marked for 1dentification)
= fogd \
; —_ Z ;é A Exhibit 6-R sets forth development drilling
R - =8 .
<3 < S
m;;; § {3 economics for poth 320-acre spacing and 640~acre spacing.

I have determined the reserves upon which these economics
are based. Based upon the 14 feetb of net pay that 1 have
previouSly discussed and my astimate of 51¢ MCF per acre
fant gas recovery to an abandonmen?® pressure of 1,000 pounds
the condensate production is esfimated to the present to ©be
112 MCF per barrel.

1 have shown here the value of the gas as 18,4

per MCF, the condensate 239 per parrel. I have shovn here

gross working interest lncome. This is subject to twelve

and a half per cent royalty, plus 5 percent recovery riding

e

e~
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royalty. 1 have shown the investment here, well investment
of $230,000, less equipment, $10,000, a total development
cost of $2H0,000. 1 have shown operating expenses pased
upon the data 1 have set forth down nere at the pottom, taxe
6.3 percent, operating cost of $157.00 per month, condensate
trucking charge of 18 cents per'barrel, work over cost of
$13,000 for the remaining 14ife of the well. This economlc
data that I have developed here shows that at a gross
producing rate of 2,000 MCF per day and condensate rate per
day, these wells would pay out in approximdtely 25 months.

Now, the return on investment that I have
developed here for 320-acre spacing 18 0.48, This 1is
definitely uneconomic to develoD. The 640-acre return on
3nvestment would be 1.97. This i1g economlc.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhiblt
5-R marked for identification.)

Q Passing on to the gecond factor which yov mentioneq,
the drailnage area, 1L direct your attention to Exhibit 5-R ap
ask you %o explain that to the Examiner.

A Well, as I previously stated, we nave just one wel
in the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Pool. Now, 1t's possible to
determine dralnage area for the performance of one well Dby

two different methods., I have employed both of Thewe ma thod!

on here, the first 13 on Exhibit 5-R and the gecond method

_,_,._,_,_..——_—‘__,',__——-——'-_
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dearnley-meier -

T will discuss in conjunction with Exhibit 7. Both of
these methods use essentially the same data reserves
production and actual pressvre: measurements, made over a
certain span of accumulative production from the well.

In regard to Exhiblt 5-~R, this is a plat of
bottomhole pressure dlvided by compressibillity factors
versus cumulative production. Here the cumulative gas
productlion includes hoth the fres gas produced and the gas
equivalent of the stock condensate. I have four pressure
points which were plotted here, an origlnal pressure and
three points plotted and succeeding pressure measurements, I
have the actual pressure data recorded on Exhiblt 7. Now,
of course, the more depleted that a gas pool becomes, the
more accurate ls our abllity to predict gas reserves.
However, the fact that the four pressure points line up in
almost a straight line leads me to belleve that this 1s a
valld extropulation and that my reserve estimates here are
sccurate., An extropulation of the bottomhole pressure
over C jactor versus cumulative production to an abandonment
pressure of 1,000 PSI indidates an ultimate gas recovery of
T.35 BCEF,

Purther extropulation of this indicates an

original gas in place of 9.38 BCF. Actually, what this

exhiblt represents is a graphical plicture of the material .
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. as pressure of forty-six hundred s.x PSI was measured,

measured bottomhole pressure by means of the red lilne.
Thls 1s the upper curve here and it's labeled actual
bottomhole pressure, I have shown the original bottomhole
pressure here of 51 PSI and I have shown succeeding pressure
made in November of 1965, January of '66 and the last one
being made on the 18th of July, 1966. Now, I have also show
here in green the theoretical pressure which I would predict
if I assumed that the well was draining only 640 acres as
14 feet of net effective pay and that there was no %ater
influx that would be effecting the pressure performance of
the reservolr, Now, in regard to thils assumption as to
water influx, I don't kriow of any water drive Morrow Gas
Reservolr in Southeast New Mexico, but 1if we @dld have an
active .ater drive throughout the reservoir, I think it
would just be one more plece of supporting data to show
that the well could drain in excess of 640 acres because
to have an active water drive to the extent that it would
influence the performance of the reservoir, you would have
to have very good horizontal and vertical communication,
but as I say, I don't belleve that this is the case, I
don't think we have water influx here. I might point out
that the last pressure point, the last actual and last

predicted bottomhole pressure polnt here on July 18, 1966
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at that time we hadzr.oumulative gas production of
approximately 576 MCF and 5,600 parrels of condensate. My
prediction here would pe L. B4O psI and 156 PSI 1ess than
what was actually measured. This suggests to me the fact
that the actual pressure 1s higher than the predicted
pressure, that we are certainly draining more than 640 acres
here.

Q mhen from these Exhibits 5 and 7 on the area of
drainage and Exhiblt 6 on the economicS, is 1t your opinion
that 320 acre unlt would not be economic., that 60 would Deé,
that the one well on the gLho-acre unit efficiently and
economically drains the full 6ll0-acre unit?

A Yes, BT, ghat 18 correct.

Q Pan Amerlcan 15 asking that these temporary rules
be continued for only another year. why 1is Pan American
asking that rather than that they pe made permanent?

A Wwaell, a8 I mentioned earlier, We do not have the
one well'reservoir and we think there‘may pe Sone additional
development in the reservolr, which would glve us some
post interference data. Actually, 1 think the data here,
that 1 have presented neres X £hink the economics would be
justified in granting permanent rules on jt, but we felt
that possibly gince we only nad the one well that the

continuance of ‘temporar rules would be proper.

y wules wowld B8 7 -

-
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Q Do you have anything else you want to add?
A No.
MR, COOTER: We offer Exhibits 1-R through 7-R,
Mr. Utz,

MR, UTZ: The stated Exhibits will be entered

into the record in this case.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1-R through 7-R admitted in
evidence.) '

MR. UTZ: Questicons of the witness? Mr, Harpke,
what are Pan American's plans for developing this pocl?

A We do not have any additional plans for
development, Mr. Utz;

MR, HUDSON: There have been some wells and now
there are Strawn Wells being drilled up toward this Morrow
Pool which will probably bhe carried to the Morrow.

MR, UTZ: Wlthout any development, a year from
now, you wén't have any more information than you have now?

A We will have é 1ittle more performance history,
maybe something to further validate the Exhibit 5-R and
Exhlblt 7-R.

MR, UTZ: OtlLer questions? Witness may be excused

MR, COOTER: Before .the witness leaves the stand,
we were talking about the posslble other wells., While Pan

Amerilcan doesn't have any other plans to drill additional

e T T o T I AT T e .

R 2 SR




i i P B

g

By-meier :

" dearn|

SPECIALIZING IN; DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O. BOX 1002 ® PHONE 243164691 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 8710}
1205 FIRSY ~ATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256129, ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

rage 17

Q Do you have anything else you want to add?
A No.
MR, COOTER: We offer Exhiblts 1-R through 7-R,
Mr., Utz,
MR, UTZ: The stated Exhibits will be entered

Into the record in this case.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1~-R through 7-R admitted in
evidence.) '

MR, UTZ: Questions of the wltness? Mr. Harpke,
what are Pan American's plans for developing this pool?

A We do not have any additional plans for
development, Mr. Utz.

MR. HUDSON: There have been some wells and now
there are Strawn Wells belng drlilled up toward this Morrow
Pool which will probably be carried to the Morrow.

MR, UTZ: Without any development, a year from
noﬁ, you wﬁn't have any more information than you have now?

A We will have a little more performance history,
maybe something to further validate the Exhibit 5-R and
Exhiblt 7-R.

MR, UTZ: Other questions? Witness may be excused

MR, COOTER: Before the witness leaves the stand,

we wWere talking about the posslble other wells. While Pan

American doesn't have any other plans to drill additional
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wells, there have been some indications that additional
wells might possibly be drilled, where is 1t, in 29°?

A Yes, sir, In 29 we had heard that an operator
was considering a well there,

MR. COOTER: That was one of the wells to which
you referred to possibly from the interference data that if
that well 1s drilled from the’interference data, that would
be obtalned by that?

A Yes, sir, that's correct.

MR. COOTER: I didn't want any misunderstanding.

MR, UTZ: Statements?

MR. KELLAHIN: On behalf of William and Edward R.
Hudson, William A.and Edward R. are the owners of one—foufth
interest in the subject well and on the basis of the
enginecering testimony that has been presented here and the
economics of the situation in this particular pool, we
support the application of Pan American for continuance of
the present spacing order i'or & period of one year,

MR, UTZ: Other statements? Case will be taken

under advlisement,
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, KAY EMBREE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings hefore the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Fxaminer at Santa Fe,

New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my

knowledge, skill and ability.
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Cburt Reporter
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GOVERNOR

JACK M, CAMPBELL

CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico
®il Conservation Commissiun

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B, HAYS

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOCR

[AEMBER
£, 0. [ )X 2088
SANTA FE
Decembexr 23, 1965
Mr. Charles Malone 3351
Atwood & Malone Re: Case NoO.
Attorneys at Law Ordelg No. R-3022
Applicant:

post Office BOX 700
Aoswell, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Bnclosed herewith are two copies O

order recently enterxe

) /'\

£ the above—referenced Commissio

pan American Petroleum Corporation

n

d in the subject case.

Very truly. yours,

L Gntn

A, L. PORTER, Jr.

},

gecretary-Director

i ALP/ir

_carbon copy of order also sent tos

Hobbs OCC_ X
Artesia OCC p 3
Aztec .OCC

Other

DOCKET M.-ILED
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STATC LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3500: 1n the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
: Commission on its own motion to permit all operators in the
i A Vacuum Field, Lea County, New Mexico, to show cause why the
: disposal of produced salt water in unlined pits should be

i , permitted in the Vacuum Field.

CASE 3501: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation

" Commission on its own motion to consider amending Commission
Order No. R-1670, as amended, which governs all prorated gas
pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, Sandoval, iea, Eddy, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. The Commission will consider
amending said order to provide ¢ system for the approval of a
non-standard gas proration unit without a hearing or without .
notification to offset operators provided said non-standard
units result from a deviation in the United States Public
Lanas Survey and provided the sige of the unit is within from

. 75 percent to 125.percent of a standard unit size in its

respective pool.

F CASE 3351: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3351 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3022, which order established 640-
acre spacing units for the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. A1l interested
parties may appear and show cause why said -pool should not be
developed on 320-acre spacing units.

CASE 3348: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3348 being reopened pursuant to the

i provisions of Order No. R-3019, which order established 80~

: ' acre spacing units for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool,

: Roosevelt County, New Mexino, for a period of one year. All
interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool

- should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.
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T20s 30E Eddy County

Case # 3351
OCC Sants Fe Box 2088
Good Morning ;u

Order # R=3020
The Pan American Petro
for 640 gcre tr

Jeum Corperation called
actfor wellsg ip the above area, '

oty Yours very truly
Keyes & Atwood golq the NF { ang the SE5W 80 to the Pan Am, they
8&ve us an override of M. We sure want to see the 320 £0 over,
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——
HARVTY E- YATES
ggﬁh—‘ DRILL!NG AND PRODUCTIOH
= CAHFER BUILOlNO
ARTESlA. NEW MEX!CO—-uzio
5 pecembeX 1966
RE: Case No. 3351 &)ﬂ"t t“'”
= e 7
Mr . A . IJ. Porter r Jr LN}
Se’Cretary—D:Lrecto
oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico
p. O- BOX <)
santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
peaxr Mr- porter:
AS 2 workind i.nterest ownex in the Dos Hermanos—Morrow
1 request the present

! L
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BEMAN, MCRAE, SEALY &

;iANK STUBBEMAN STUB
MILTON E. MCRAE

TOM SEALY
80YD
FRED ;A\éi:;::v ATTORNEYS AT LAW
. H. PANNILL ) IR AREA CODE 018
w:hasezowo::é.m. MIDLAND SAVINGS BUILDING . o MUTUAL 2-1616
V. R C. BEARDSLEY .l =

W. F. PENNEBAKER MIDLAND, TEXAS - = p. 0.BOX 670
DURWARD M. GOOLSBY - [0

RECTOR CANNON St [t

JAMES G. NOLAKD 7970! b

WM. M, COTTON

ROBERT J. COWAN

ROBERT K. HUDSON .

LTLTON L. BANKSTON December 8, 1966 ”
BEM M BRIGMAM.JR

HOWARD V. ROSE,JR P

SAM F. HURT, JR. ; Z
ROBEAT C. ELEDSOE i S
CHARLES L. TIGHE - i {/

RUSH MOQDY, JR. Z,/ / )(, C/ (’/ e

7. 7 7 . L)
et 4 I

JORN HARRELL FELOT
GENE L.JAM ESON .,
SMITH RAY (‘/

Mr. A. L. porter, Jr.

gecretary - pirector
New Mexico 0il Con$ervation Commission

santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. porterxr:
gtoltz & Company. a partnership composed of
cyril Wagner, J¥. and Jack E. Brown, pennzoil

Company, & corporation, and Chambers & Kennedy, 2 partnerShip
composed of C. Fred Cchanbers and W. D. Kennedy, own working
interests both south and west of..the Morrow gas well in Section 28,
Township 20 south. Range 30 East, N)M.P.M., Eddy county, New Mexico.

Reference is made to Case No.{3351 §hd Order NO. rR-3022 issued by
the Commission in the latter pgfp/of 1965 setting up tenporary
field rules for 3

our clients,
Deane H. stoltz,

640 acre spacing.

that a hearing was held on Dec-—
matter and that Pan Anerican petroleur

corporation requested trhe extension of such temporary rules for
640 acre spacing. we regret that our clients were unable to be
at this hearing- However, Ou 5 nitely wish to make

r clients 4o aefinit
it clear that they areﬂggposed to 640 acre spacing in the area for
the Morrow gas zone and request that the Morrow gas pool be de-

veloped on 320 acre spacing units.

1t is our understanding
ember 7. 1966 regarding this

rest of our clients, they
w/2 Section 33, Town-
N/2 Section 4, N/2 gection 5. N/2
29 East, w/2 Section 31 and
e 30 East, as well as

ific as to the inte

mo be more spec
2 gection 29,

have leasehold interests in s/
ship 20 south, Range 30 Bast,

section 6. Township 21 south, Range
w/2 Section 32, Township 20 south, Rang
gection 1, Township 21 South, Range 28 East.
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We would appreciate youxr consideration of this.

Respectfully submitted,

SPUBBEMAN, MCRAE, SEALY s LAUGH. TN
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9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3719:

CASE 3720:

- Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for salt water disposal,

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Siluro-Devonian
formation in the interval from 11,010 feet to 11,325 feet in its L. H.
Chambers Well No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 11, Township 12
South, Range 33 East, Eagley Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for salt water disposal,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dispcse of produced salt water into the Abo formation
in the interval from 6982 to 7092 feet in its Turner "B" Well No. 73,
located in Uni¢ C of Section 29, Township 17 South, Range 31 East,

Cedar lake-Abo Pooi, Eddy County, New Mexico.

In the matter of Case No. 3348 being reopenad pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3)19-A, which order extended 80-acre

spacing units for the South Pralrle San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County,
New Mexico, for a period of 14 months. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why said pool should not bes developed on 40-acre

In the matter of Case No. 3351 being reopened pursuant to the provi-
sions of Order No. R-3022-A, which order extended 640-acre spacing
units for the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
for a period of 14 months. All interested parties may appear and show
cause wny said pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

In the matter of Case No. 3520 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3184, which order established 80-acre
spacing units for the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre

CASE 3348: {(Reopened)
spacing units.

CASE 3351:

CASE 3520: (Reopened)
8pac V\g units.

CASE 3721:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit H. E. Barnes and all other interested
parties to appear and show cause why the H. E. Barnes Levers State
Well No. 1 and the H. E. Barnes Levers State Well No. 2, located in
Units G and H, respectively, of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range

26 East, Pecos-San Andres- Pool, Chaves lounty, New Mexico, should not
be ordered plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-

approved plugging progiaii.



GOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL

: - State of New Mexico
. ®il anservation (!Inmmtsmun

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR,
. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER
. GUYTON B, HAYS

MEMBER -
P, O, BOX 2088

‘ SANTA FE

E Decami:r 9, 1966

R Mr. Paul Cooter : Re: Case No. 3351

; ~ Atwood & Malone : ‘ order No.__R-3022-2
| [ : . -Post Office BOx 700 D.OCKET MALED Appllcant-
: 4 w7 . Roswell, New Mexico e
; : R " Ddu 2.5 G’,P’ PAN AMRRICAN PETROLEUM CORP.
| 4 ',
: P .Dear Sir:
i i - -:Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com—
i i~ . - ission order recently entered in the subject case.
; N .
| A o , ‘ Very truly yours,

Y

T | A. L. PORTER, Jr. .

o Secretary—Dlrector ‘
} _— ‘ - Carbon copy of order also sent tos
| .. . Hobbs.ocC__X
i D Artesia occ_X

T . Aztec .0CC _

‘ .. OTHER Mr. Jason Kellahin
f
i

B S
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PAN AMERICAN IPEI’I;R%;EUM CORPORATION ..
vedly s 100 [ 332 /3

Q9

File: RES=3700-986,510,1

Subject: Application of Pan American Petroleum
Corporation for Adoption of Temporary Rules
Dos Hermanos (Morrow) Gas Pool
Rddy County, New Mexico

Mr. A. L, Porter (3) .
Secretary=-Director : EZE Ej
New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission g D)

P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Pan American as operator of the subject well respectfully requests that
a hearing be docketed to considexr its application for adoption of
temporary rules for the Dos Hermanos (Morrow) Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexicos

In our opinion, the informacion available to date regarding this Pool
indicates the necessity for, and we plan to requast, the following
temporary xules:

1, 640 acre proration units, being a standard single governmental
section,

2, Each well drillec or recompleted in the Dos Hermanos (Morrow)
Gas Pool subjeci. to the effective date of the rules shall be
located no nearer than 330 feet to any governmental quarter-
quarter section line of the SW/4 of the NE/4, the NW/4 of the
SE/4, ME/4 of the SW/4 or SE/4 of the NW/4 of a governmental
sectien,

At the present time, the subject Pool contains only one well, Pan American's
USA-Rmperor 0il Company Well No. 1, and as shown on the attached plat,

this well is located 1980 feet from the north an:l west line, Unit F, Sec~
tion 28, T~20~8, R=30=R, Eddy County, New Mexico,

In our opinion, the establishment of the above rulss ou a temporary basis
will be in the interest of conservation and protectioa of corxrrelative

rights,
Yours very truly, }
. . A
. ” ,[7“ [w 4

eil §, Whitmore
District Production Superintendent

WCC: jo D CHET MAIED

ce: All Working Interest Owners

(List attached) D A B
Dale-n—/«—l—u . u//“,’"




WORKING INIEREST OWNERS

DOS HERMANOS (MORROW) GAS POOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Mr. Harvey Yates
Yates Bldg.
Artesia, New Mexico

fiudson & Hudson
1st dational Bank Bldg.
Fort Worth, Texas

1lst Hutchings =
Sealy National Bank of Galveston, Trustee

Galveston, Texas

e ¢ e T i e =




PERTINENT

COMPLETION DATA

PAN ANERTCAN'S EMPIEROR CIL COMPANY TLDERAT, WELL NO. 1

DOS HERMANGS-MO

RO 28

RRGW CGAS PCOL

EDDY COUNTY, NI MEXTICO

Location

Total Depth

Plugback Depth

Elevation

Production Casing String

Morrow Perforations

Morrew Stimulation

Potential

Connection Date for Gas Sales

Present Gas Purchaser

Bas Gravity

Orizinal CGas ~ Liquid Hydrocarbon
Ratio

Liquid Hydrocarbon Gravity

Unit ¥, 1980' FN & WL, Sec. 28, T-20-8,

-2

R-3C-E, Eddy County, New Mexico.
13,605

12,825

3359 RD3

7" set at 13,375'

12,242-527, 12,340-511, 12,362-73",
12,376-81", 12,385-91"

None
CAOF (& Pt,) 13,600 MCFPD, 5-1-65
6-7-65 (Southern Union)

Southern Union & Potash Company of America

Prre Lo ol ~ a1

BEFORE EXAM!NER UT7
OIL CONSERVATICH 1 ALl s

th/@tg_ EXHIBO e 2= Je.
e ho._ D387 1- v e

U

|

|




RS
PAN AMERICAN'S 1 IRCR _OLL NG
DOS HERMANCS {MORRGHU) CAS POOL

EDDY CCUNTY, NEW MiIXICO

RVOTR

P et ALY VA A
21D PRODUCTTION DATA

WOERATL WELL NO. 1

AN, s
WY OET

I

AL

e e

RESHIVOTIR DATA
Nor Pay. TPeer 40
Est, Effective Net Pay, Feet 14
Average Poxesity, % 7.3
f : Est. Water Saturation, % 25
Producing Mechanism Pressure Depletion-
‘ Littolozy Meadium to coarvse grain
i angular quartz sandstone
: Gas-Water Contact Not Defined
; Recervoir Temperature, OF 176
“ ‘.
! . ' Initial Pressure, psi and Datum, Feet 5104 @ -8889
! ,‘ Abandonment Fressure, psi and Datum, Feet 10006 @ -8889
| ]
‘ : Recoverable Gas, MCF/Ac. Fi. 509
! ; PROI/UCTLON DATA
: I
' Date Bbls, Condensate MCF Gas -
- : N7
1 5-65 391 136 | b= 3
6-65 146 17,560 | =2 £
’ i 7-65 4 19,560 o 2%
8-65 492 36,321 w3
: 9-65 757 90, 264 Z 0
10-65 753 86,473 2 L "‘\s.
: 11-65 155 33,965 < G ozw
= 12-65 99 7,765 | 3¢ B E%
’ w2 ox™
’ 1-66 90 17,467 Wy
: 2-66 148 9,158 o v 0
L 3-66 497 Lt 843 O & |2
| : 4-66 441 52,317 SIS T IS
! 5-66 485 54,689 '&5‘ a4
/ 6-66 487 59,907 o
] 7-66 430 48,537 -
! 3 8-66 526 57,188
{ 5 . 9-66 411 54,160
| g 10-66 327 45,854
g ) Cumulative 11-1-6% 6760 758,184
i ! Curnulative Produced Gas-Liquid Hydrocarbon Ratio: 112 MCF/3b1
i i .
| |
i ’ e
1 '
|
i
?
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- Development Drilling Economics
320-Acre and 640-Acre Well Spacing
Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool
Eddy County, New Mexico

Reserves 320 Acres
Gas, MCF 2,280,000
Condensate, Bbls, 20,800

Value
Gas, $/MCF . 184
Condensate, $/Bbl 2.89

Gross Working Interest Tncome®
Gas, § ‘ 346,000
Condensate, $ ‘ 45,500
Total, $ 395,500

Investment
Well, $ ' 230, 000
Lease Equipment, $ _10,000
Total, § 250, OOU

Operating Expensek¥, § 41,200

Profit per Well, $ 114,300

Payout, Months 25

Production During Payout
Gas, MCFD 2,000
Condencate, RBCPD 18

0. 48

Return on Investment

*Less 12,57 Royalty plus 5% ORI

*%Includes Taxes of 6,37, Operating expense of $175/month, condensate txuc

charge of $0.18 per barrel, and Workover costs of $5,000.

640 Acres

%, 560, 000
41,600

.184
2,89

692,000
_93.,000
791, vl

230,000

10,000
240,000

77,400

473,600 -

35

2,000
18

1.37

"I
]

o,

BEFORE EXA MuNER UTZ

Ty
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AL AT ,_\}
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~ Development Drilling Economics
320-Acre and 640-Acre Well Spacing
Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool

Eddy Covaty, New Mexico

640 Acres
4,560,000
41,600

.184
2.89

692,000
99,000
791,000

230, 000
10, 000
240,000

77,400

473,600 -

25

2,000
18

1.97

Loy oo

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

61"‘ /<

Reserves : 320 Acres
Gas, MCF 2,280,000
Condensate, Bbls, 20,800
Value _
Gas, $/MCF , 184
Condensate, $/Bbl 2.89
Gross Working Interest Income¥
Gas, $ 346,000
; Condensate, $ 49,500
~ Total, $ 4% 395,500
Investment
] Well, $ 230, 000
; Lease Equipment, $ 10,000
' Total, $ 240,000
I
| Operating Expense¥k, § 41,200
| _
f : Profit per Well, § 114,300
: Payout, Months 25
{, Production Dur.ng Payout
{ Gas, MCFD 2,000
i Condenaate, BCPD 18§
E; Return on_Investment 0.48
-
|
?
f *Less 12,57 Royalty plus 5% ORI
z **%Includes Taxes of 6.3%, Operating expense of $175/month, condensate trucking
| charge of $0.18 per barrel, and Workover costs of $5,000.
i}
i
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apparently correlative with the interval being produced in the (Odessa-
Dooley Federal Well No, 1. 1In addition, an Upper Morrow Sand interval is
also perforated in the Emperor 0il Company Federal Well No. l. For
information, differentially perforating this upper interval resulted in

an increase in tubing pressure of 4,000 psi, as compared to no increase

in pressure when the lower intervals were perforated, For this reason,

we feel the majority of the gas produced is being recovered from the upper
perforated interval., This is further substantiated by the DST's over these

two inter7als, The well has not been stimulated,

Reservoir and Production Data for this Pool 1s shown in Attachment
IV. Investigation indicates cumulative production from the Emperor 0il
Company Federal Well No. 1, as of November 1, 1965, was some 268.8 MMCF of

gas and 2800 barrels of condensate.

In order tn better evaluate this reservoir, bottom hole pressures were col-
1scted In August ana November of 1965, These pressures were uged along with
cunulative gas production to develop Attachment V, Investigation of this

graph indicates ultimate recovery from the Emperor 0il Company Pederal No. 1

" should equal 4,5 BCF of gas, assuning an abandonment pressure of 1,000 psi.

Attachment VI is an Economic Comparison for drilling wells on 320-acre spacing

as compared to 640 acre spacing, For information, the drainage area for
the Emperor 0il Company Pederal Well No, 1 is calculated as 615 acres,

using the ultimate recovery figure of 4.5 BCF, and assuming 14' of effective

net pay. As noted, some 40' of possible net pay exists in this well; hcwever,




P s as b e aa aens

"

as previously mentioned, the upper 10' interval is believed to be producing

the major portion of gas, Assuming the upper 10' are recovering 80 per

cent of production and the lower 30' are contributing 20 per cent,
allows the 40' of possible net pay to be reduced to l4' of probable

effective pay. This basis 18 believed reasonable based on results obtained,

As noted, economics are attractive only when wells are drilled with 640

acre proration wnits,
Attachment VII liste the Temporary Rules which Pan Aumerican would prefer

to have established for this Pool, Since performance data is limited, we

are requesting temporary rather than permanent rules at this time,

WCC:in

i ek d e e Bt e ol
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dr. A. L. Porter
Secretary-Diractor

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P.0O, Box 2088 ]
Santa Fe, llew File RES-3700~986,510,1

Re

Mexico

..Application of Pan American
Petroleum Corporation for
Adoption of Temporary Rules
Dos Herinanos (Morrow) Gas Pool

Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Hr., Porter:
We are in receipt of copy of a laetter

from Pan American Petroleum Corporatxon to you dated
iovember 18, 1965, in connection with the captloned
application,
In our opinion, the information &availe-

able to date regarding this pool indicatas the nec-
essity for, and we concur in Pan American's request,

the following temporary rules:
l. 640 acre proration units, bcing a
standard single governmental sectioi,
2. Each well drilled or recompletcd in

the Dos Hermanos (Morrow) Gas Pool subject to the efw
fective date of the rules shall be located no nearer
than 330 feet to any governmental quarter-quarter
section line of the 5W/% of the WE/4, the HW/4 of the
SE/4, HE/4 of the SW/4 or SE/4 of the NW/4 of a govern-

mental section.
We believe that the establishment of the
above rules on a temporary basis will be in the interest
..0f. consevvatzoP and protection of correlative rights,
Yours very truly,

§ EDWARD R. HUDSON

TUATION COMMISSION ~ )
. WILLIAM A,
LLXHIBIT NOL L \ D ! ’
m“?a 2L By:C:;i;;kpétzsaré;*%éﬁéic,diﬁa;V/
hRH/ls‘~~~ﬂw»~ : |
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ATTN MR SEIL S WAITMORE ,
PAs AMERICAN PLTAOLEUM CORP 1428 15 ST LUBBICK TEX
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o3

RES FILE RES-3703-54.51341 APPLICATICH OF PAN AMEFICAN PETUNLEUN

ClsaaWARVEY E YATES

122G (1481)

1
) s
:AjuM\L | 5 OEC 10 ;ﬁ“ Yg
,,3 U EPA127 PC AZTESIA NMEX 10 920A MST " O7s-
i

CORPORATION FOR ADOPTION CF TUMPORARY AULES O3 HERMANDGS (
MORROW) GAS POOL EO3Y COUNTY, NEW MEXICO THIS IS T2 AJVICE
¥oU THAT 3, ( HAAVEY € YATES), A WORKING INTEREST OWNER IN

CTHI PAN AMERICAN U'._’,A'*E.."PEP.OE OIL COMPANY VELL NO1s AM IN COMPLETE

AGREERINT YITH THE INFORMATION AS SET FORTH 1N YOUR APPLICATION

T MR A L 'PORTER LATEC NOVEMBER 15, 1965 REAUESTING TEMPORARY

RULES FOR THL SUBJECT GA3 POOLe BASED ON MY INFORMATION, IT

I MY SPINIDN THAT6MD ACRE PROMATION UKITS AND FIXES VELL LOCATIONS
AS YUU HAYE REZULSTED ARE DEFFINITELY IN THE BEST INTSRZST

& CONVERSATION A'C PROTECTION OF CORRELATIVE RIGNTS VEAY SINGERELY

~
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